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Dear Mr Munro,

RE: INVESTIGATION INTO THE DEATH OF TRENDAFIL PEDROVSKI
- ROBINA ROAD AND ROSELEIGH BOULEVARD, SYDENHAM
(YOUR REFERENCE: COURT REF: COR 2013 004700)

I refer to your letter dated 19 May 2016, regarding the findings of the investigation
into the death of Trendafil Petrovski at the intersection of Robina Road and
Roseleigh Boulevard, Sydenham.

The Coroner’s recommendation, that Council undertake an assessment of the
intersection of Robina Road and Roseleigh Boulevard to assess whether it requires
safety enhancements, has been completed.

An assessment of the intersection has been carried out and it has been determined
that no further safety enhancements are required at the intersection.

Investigations have shown the intersection has unobstructed sightlines for drivers
and pedestrians approaching the intersection.

For vehicles entering the intersection from the south on Robina Road the single lane
treatment (wine glass treatment) effectively slows motorists before the
intersection.

For vehicles turning left or right into Robina Road from Roseleigh Boulevard the
combination of the open invert at the start of the intersection and the brick paving
threshold treatment clearly identifies the intersection for drivers as they approach.

It is noted that this intersection arrangement was installed in many intersections in
the Rose Hedge Estate in the 1990s. This treatment accords with current standards
and is considered safer than those intersections without a brick paving threshold
treatment.

If you require clarification or further information, please contact Council’s Manager
Engineering Services, Adrian Ashford on 9249 4430.

Yours sincerely

/?/M Whdei
-

Neil Whiteside
Director Infrastructure & Environment



